March 1, 1960

The regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room on March 1, 1960 at 7:30 P. M. with Mayor B.E. Ball presiding.

Present: B.E. Ball, W. R. Hamner, F.W. Glass

Absent: Sol Cury, Fred King

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Joey Caruso, Don Farmer and Elmer Fields, representing Little League #1630 baseball appeared before council requesting help in getting the Little League Field ready for the Little League Season. Referred to City Manager.

Mr. Jones, Welfare Superintendent, presented the annual budget for the #1631 ensuing year beginning July.1, 1960 for council' consideration.

On motion by F.W. Glass, seconded by W.R. Hamner and carried by unanimous roll call vote, council approved the proposed budget and authorized the city mayor to sign the same.

Council discussed with Mr. Greear some of the bills pending in the State legislature.

Mr. Norton advised the council of the findings in the survey made to determine if a connection of Ridge Avenue to 9th St. or Highland Ave. would not be feasible.

There being no further business before the council same adjourned.

Clerk